
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
February 4, 2022 
 
Ms. Shirya Swaminathan  
Research Associate 
Laboratory Investigations Department 
People for the Ethical Treatment of Animals 
501 Front Street Norfolk, VA 23510 
 
 
 
Dear Ms. Swaminathan, 
 
I am in receipt of your January 18th letter of concern with a request for reply on 2/1/22.  My 
tenure as Chancellor for the University of Tennessee Health Science Center began yesterday, 
February 3rd, so I will need to check into this going forward. 
 
 
Thank you,  
 
 
 
Peter F. Buckley, MD 
Chancellor  
The University of Tennessee Health Science Center 
 


